Mr. W. C. Simons, Lawrence Journal World, Lawrence, Kansaz.

Dear Mr. Simons:

I heartily agree with the sentiments expressed in your letter of September 18. I am sure that we will be able to work this out to our mutual satisfaction.

I do want to thank you for your kind words regarding Eleanor. We think she is a lovely little girl and we trust that she will be happy. I am conveying to her the very flattering words with which you describe her.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA A H